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	Huw Jones: Director Environment & Economy

	Planning Control Manager

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon OX15 4AA

Fao: Jenny Barker
	
	Archaeological Services
Central Library
Westgate
Oxford, OX1 1DJ
Fax: 01865 810187
Tel: 01865 810115

Email: paul.smith@oxfordshire.gov.uk

	My Ref: PS/0708
	  
	3rd November 2009

	Please ask for:
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County Archaeological Officer
	
	


Dear Sir/Madam

06/00967/OUT - Land At Whitelands Farm South-West of Bicester  - Archaeology

As you know, following an extensive programme of archaeological field evaluation on the above proposal site, Wessex Archaeology were commissioned by Countryside Properties (Bicester) Ltd to undertake a series of archaeological excavations over the those areas that proved to have a high archaeological potential.  These excavations formed part of the mitigation measures stipulated as a condition of the planning permission initially granted by your authority under planning application 06/00967/OUT.

The vast majority of the work was carried out between January and July 2008, but one small final area of excavation was completed in October of this year. This piece of work was specifically designed to answer outstanding research questions in the northeast part of the proposal site.  Those questions have been successfully answered by this final piece of investigative and recording work.  I personally monitored the fieldwork on a regular basis during the programme of excavation, and also had regular liaison meetings with Wessex Archaeology and also John Trehy, the Senior Archaeologist representing Terence O’Rourke Ltd.  I am therefore satisfied that the programme of staged evaluation and subsequent excavation and recording required by the planning condition has been satisfactorily implemented in accordance with our requirements made on behalf of Cherwell District Council. 

In addition Wessex Archaeology has provided us with a copy of their ‘Post-Excavation Assessment Report and Updated Project Design for Analysis and Publication’ for the completed programme of archaeological mitigation work. This provides a formal framework and specification of how Wessex Archaeology will carry out the post-excavation analysis, production of a useable archive, and full report for publication. This formally confirms the commitment to ensure that the post-excavation requirements stipulated as a condition of the planning permission granted by your authority are fulfilled. I have examined the report and have notified Wessex that the proposals and task list that form the intended programme of post-excavation work up to and including publication are acceptable.

Therefore, as the staged programme of fieldwork has been satisfactorily completed, and as a formal commitment by the applicant to carry out the post-excavation work has been properly initiated and should be completed in accordance with nationally accepted standards of good practice, I am satisfied that the archaeological condition attached to this planning permission has been properly and satisfactorily discharged.      
Yours sincerely

Paul Smith

Paul Smith

County Archaeological Officer
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